
  

 

  

 

TOWN OF UNITY 
Unity Select Board  

MINUTES 
May 30, 2017 

 
PRESENT 

  

 

Edward (“Ed”) Gregory      Jeff Matthews, Fire Chief 

John Callum, Jr.      Paul Moeller, Bldg./Health Inspector 

William (“Bill”) Schroeter    Josh Stevens, K.A. Stevens 

Harold Booth, Highway     Ted Lewit, Parks & Rec./Cemetery 
 

 

 

Ed called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. 

 
Bill made a motion to approve the Minutes of May 22, 2017 as amended.  Second by 

John.  All in favor. 
 
Harold stated that someone took an excavator up Potato Hill Road and did damage to 

the road.  Harold and John went up to look with the Robertson’s, who have property 
up there, and took pictures.  The Selectmen stated that it would be difficult to get the 

new property owners camper into his lot at this point and difficult to pump a holding 
tank, which is required for temporary campers. 
 

John stated that he, NH Elec. Co-op and Chris Carrier discussed moving a pole onto 
the Carrier property.  Mr. Carrier was in agreement with the move and the Co-op will 
be preparing an easement for signature. 

 
Bill made a motion to have Tracy attend the Local Welfare workshop in Concord on 

June 15, 2017.  Second by John.  All in favor. 
 
Bill made a motion to approve the revisions to the Parking/Camper Permit dated May 

31, 2017.  Second by John.  All in favor. 
 

Bill made a motion to approve the Veterans Exemption for Hamel.  Second by John.  
All in favor. 
 

Bill made a motion to approve and have the Chairman sign the proposal from 
Symquest for the new C227 copier at a cost of $97.71 per month which includes 
service and toner.  Also, they will pack and ship old Kyrocera back to the former 

leasing company.  Second by John.  All in favor. 
 



  

 

  

 

Bill made a motion to sign one pistol permit.  Second by John.  All in favor. 
 

Ted Lewit discussed the town office air conditions and stated that three of them need 
to be replaced.  Tracy will measure windows and get pricing for next week’s meeting.   

 
Chief Matthews came in to meet with the Board for an update on the reorganization of 
the Fire Department and stated that he has 11 firefighters so far and 2 more will be 

coming on shortly.  About half of them are Unity residents.  He will contact the other 
surrounding Fire Chiefs through Southwestern Mutual Aid to give them an update. 
 

Josh Stevens discussed a plan that he has for the culvert on Center Road.  He 
proposed a slab top which will be designed by his engineer.  There would be no need 

for permits for this option.  He supplied the price.  There was a discussion on whether 
the top should be paved or not.  Josh will get pricing for changing stake pocket 
guardrail posts to 4-bolt guard rail posts. 

 
At 7:30 Bill made a motion to adjourn.  Second by John.  All in favor. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
_____________________ 

Tracy Decker 
Secretary 
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